LICC MEETING MINUTES
June 13, 2023
9:30 AM – Sub-Committee meeting
10:00 AM – Meeting
ZOOM MEETING

[bookmark: _Hlk121816073]Attendees:
Lynda Yordy, Supervisor, IU29
Sandi Berger, Access Services 
Shannon Stefanisko- Early Intervention Supervisor, SAM Inc.
Alexis, Rose, Youth advocate Sch Hope Center
Michell Dallago, The Perception Learning Center
Christine Rhoades, EI Service Coordinator, IU29
Amber Ruch, Quality Coach, Early Learning Resource Center
Aimmee Reilly, EI Itinerant teacher, Schuylkill IU 29

Sub-Committee Meeting discussion:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Lynda Yordy:  Samantha and Lynda have been working on the back to school fair.  Location, date and time, food trucks, free services are lined up.  Still need help to expand it.  Date: Monday in August, August 7th, 10am to 4pm.  At IU in Mar Lin.  If weather is nice it will be outside.  If not, then it can be inside.  We are encouraging everyone to bring shade tents, tables and chairs for themselves.  Hoping to utilize the covered walkway for those who forget.   Waiting on fingerprints and haircut people to verify.  A barber from Pottsville will be doing haircuts.  United Way will provide back packs.  Geisinger will be doing free dental exams.  IU will be doing free hearing and vision screenings.  Tring to get lions club to do fingerprinting.  If you think of anything else that might be helpful please let us know.  We are looking for  gift card donations from stores like Walmart, TJ Maxx,  Kohls, CVS, Dollar General, etc. for other items.  Someone from berks mentioned that they received 1000 pairs of shoes.  Still looking into that information.  Trying to think of all things needed to get ready to go back to school.  There will be an agency doing something with nutrition.  Maybe we can do some type of booklet with health information, weight, height, vision was ok, hearing ok, etc.  Wants to get flyer out to schools to be prepared to advertise, openings for students, employment positions, etc.   Pictures, caricatures (but very expensive).  Would rather spend money on other things.  Looking more for free services.   Booked:  grilled cheese truck, Rita’s Italian Ice.  Waiting on one other multi food truck (burgers and fries, etc.).  We want to make it that the only thing the parents have to pay for is food.  Looking for donations for prizes for families to win and not have to pay for auction tickets.  Got some feedback on “why is it on a Monday when parents work?”.  Possibly grandparents can bring them or parents can take the day off.  Thinking maybe daycares and preschools can come to have a table on a work day.  Possibly daycares can bring them on a field trip.  Just want to try something different.  Schools did not want to come during the weekend for the Autism festival. 


Christine Rhoades:     Mentioned that she saw a vendor in Pottsville that has hot dogs, soft pretzels, etc.  Chris will try to find out who that was. 

Shannon Stefanisko:    Mentioned that maybe politicians would be willing to donate big prize items for the fair.  Also mentioned the idea of handing out lice kits and that possibly the Department of Health would have something like that.  

Amber Ruch:  Will work on getting flyer out and will work on donation from ELRC.  

Sandy Berger:  suggested state police for fingerprinting.  

Alexis Rose:  Said that sometimes the Pottsville police department does finger printing.  They also have at home kits to send home.  She will reach out to them.  
Regular Meeting Discussions:

Lynda Yordy:  Reviewed what was discussed in the sub-committee meeting regarding the Back to School Fair.  Please see above.   Dave Synnamon, from Allentown Health Bureau, Safe and Healthy Home program may possibly have lice kits.

If you have ideas of any one that is willing to donate, please look into or let us know.  There is a donation letter available.  

Shannon had a great idea about lice kits.   We all know that can be a big issue.  

Lynda talked about the lack of services in the county and lack of money coming into the county.  

Mentioned that we are doing so well with referrals and that we do not have a waiting list.  We have created groups 2x’s a month to help with all the referrals and not having enough staff.    Our classroom case load is cut in half due to not having enough aides to staff the classrooms. So that leaves us short for the students that should be in the classrooms.  Groups are a way to help with that.  

If anyone has a need for our staff to come out to your facility to talk about our program, please let us know.  Birth to Three and our program are similar but different.  

Cathy Connors, North East PA Project Coordinator with the Traffic Injury Prevention Project, will be at the Schuylkill IU 29 on Wednesday, June 28th at 9:30AM to do a presentation on the safety using the appropriate car seats for children as well as a demonstration on how to properly install the seats in one of our vans.  If you would like to invite any of your staff to attend and also any of the pre-school parent to attend, please have them contact my secretary, Melissa Zula at ext. 1268 to register for a seat by noon, June 26th.

Alexis Rose:   have a couple openings and are starting to fill them.  Started partnership with Jewel Woman’s Center in Schuylkill Haven.  Started partnership with Maternal and Family Health Services in Pottsville for health screenings .  Partnered with Berks IU with a grant and were able to get kids all new school sneakers.

Sandy Berger:     things are going fairly well.  Still need some in-home staff even though we hired some recently.  Staff is now using computers to do service notes.  Hopefully as of July 1st it will all be electronic.  Still working out some glitches.  Using Evolve as the system.  Works really well for the mental health side but making it work for them.  

Michelle Dallago:  staffing is great right now.  They had flooding and lost yard and mulch due to storms yesterday.  Some water stain in one of the classrooms even after new roof.  

Overview of meeting with Bob Carl, Samantha Chivinski, Mary Ann Devlin and Michelle at our local Schuylkill Chamber , concerning the 55 Chamber Childcare coalition:  Although childcare has been in crisis for many years, it is great news that conversation/debate is in the works!
We have Bob Carl and Samantha Chivinsk from our Schuylkill Chamber wanting to champion for us and with us!  They are in our corner and I am so grateful for their support and initiative. 

Although what was put on the table to the representatives was not completely ideal, it is still good news to start the conversation/debate and shed light on our legislation about the impossibility to address workforce development without childcare and early education included in the conversation. 
We can all agree that affordable childcare is an issue for working families, however, it is only one issue of many that must be addressed simultaneously in order to invoke true and lasting change for the better. 
Lynda, I hope you will work with Mary Ann and I  to give your thoughts to Bob Carl and Samantha Chivinski from your perspective.  I hope you will contribute any factual documentation, including numbers, that you feel relevant in the struggles we face in the ECE industry. 
We need to stay positive and hopeful that change can happen!

Christine Rhoades:  talked about ending our school year and starting the new school year.  Things are going well but crazy due to all the referrals.  Staffing is always an issue.  Our staff is always willing to do what they can for the kids.  

Amber Ruch:  not much going on with ELRC.  Still no waiting list for CCW side.  Only barrier is that it can be challenging to find care for the age group they need due to staffing issues.  Keys to Quality side: some new standards will be coming out in the fall.  We will share with providers as they have them.   They are planning kick off meets to give everyone updates.  Will host one in Schuylkill county and two in Berks county in the fall.  
Shannon Stefanisko:   referrals are coming in at steady rate.  Still have a vacancy that is on hold right now

Next Meeting:  September 12, 2023 via ZOOM.  Sub-Committee at 9:30 AM. Meeting at 10:00 AM.

